         VILLAGE OF NORTH UTICA

801 S. Clark St. 
North Utica, IL 61373 

Committee of the Whole Meeting

April 28, 2015







AGENDA

I. 7:00 p.m. Call to Order Committee of the Whole Meeting
II. Pledge of Allegiance
III. Roll Call
IV. Minutes: 3-24-15

V. Appearance Request:  Utica Garden Club re: request for approval of Garden Faire Walk being held on 6-13 & 14-2015 and request for donation toward Insurance and restrooms.
VI. Appearance Request:   Linda Moyer-Halm, re: Property located at 780 N. 2853rd and Ameren Gas Line Project

VII. Clerk 
1.)  Consideration and Possible Recommendation: Comprehensive Plan Proposals
2.)  Consideration and Possible Recommendation: Illinois Valley Gymnastics Fundraiser  Rt. 6 & Rt. 178  8 am – 1 pm  6-20-15

3.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: Regional Economic Development 
4.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: Invoice submitted by Utica Township Road Commissioner for Snow Removal / Signs   $480

5.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: Mendota Area Senior Services, Inc. requesting a $300 commitment toward transportation services throughout LaSalle County.
VIII. Finance Liaison

1.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: March 2015 Chamlin & Associates Invoices
IX. Donation & Advertising Requests: 

1.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation: Horizon House Road to Independence Donation

X. Governmental Affairs Liaison 

XI. Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison

XII. Park & Recreation Liaison


XIII. Water & Sewer Liaison
1.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: Invoices submitted by Skoog’s Pub requesting reimbursement in the amount of $6,798.94 for repairs made to basement from a water issue

XIV.     Police Department Liaison 
XV. Building/Zoning Officer Report
XVI.    Maintenance Dept 
1.) Update – Ongoing projects in the Village

2.) Update – Well 1

3.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation re: Estimates - Hammer Attachment for Back Hoe

XVII. Engineer’s Report
1.) Consideration and Possible Recommendation to approve the 2015 Zoning Maps

2.) Update -   Illinois River Bridge Schedule / Village Participation 
3.) Update -   Flood Assessments, Letters to property owners

4.) Update -   Mill St. Design Project

XVIII. President’s Report – Proclamation A.B.A.T.E. Motorcycle Awareness Month – May 2015
XIX. Public Comment
XX. General Discussion of Village Affairs
XXI. Executive Session

1.) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees.

2.) Pending/Imminent Litigation

3.) Purchase / Sale of Real Estate

4.) Review of Closed Session Minutes for possible release

XXII. Possible recommendations regarding Executive Session
XXIII. Adjournment





        Posted 04-23-15      
MINUTES

At 7:00 pm the meeting was called to Order by Village President Gloria Alvarado who then led the Pledge of Allegiance.   Present at the meeting were Trustees Joe Bernardoni, Kevin Stewart, Ron Pawlak, Matt Jereb and Jim Schrader.  Trustee John Schweickert and Village Clerk Laurie Gbur were absent.  Treasurer Jamie Turczyn took Minutes at the meeting.  Engineer Heitz also attended the meeting.
It was motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Bernardoni to approve the Minutes from the 3-24-15 Committee Meeting.  


5 Yes


Motion Carried

Appearance Request:  Utica Garden Club – no one from the Garden Club Attended the meeting.

Appearance Request:  Linda Moyer- Halm – She spoke to the Board about the upcoming Ameren gas line project.  She has not signed the Easement Agreement.  Trustee Pawlak has not signed his and indicated that many other residents have not signed their agreements either.   
Clerk: 

It was motioned by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Schrader to recommend approval of the I V Gymnastics Fundraiser at the intersection of Rt. 6 and Rt. 178 on 6-20-15 from 8 am – 1 pm.


5 Yes


Motion Carried

Regarding the Regional Economic Development, the board agreed that this item would be discussed at a later date by the new Board.

Maintenance Director Spayer stated that he had spoken with Jerry Carey, Utica Twp. Road Commissioner about the bill he had turned in for additional snowplowing services.  The original bill was approx. $1,200 - $1,400 and he cut it down for the Village.  He will discuss this item at a future meeting.  

Finance Liaison:  Trustee Jereb spoke with Engineer Heitz regarding the Invoices submitted by Chamlin & Associates. He will prepare some additional documentation for Board consideration. 







MINUTES


Donation and Advertising Requests:  It was motioned by Trustee Jereb, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to recommend approval of a donation in the amount of $50 to Horizon House for their Road to Independence campaign. 

5 Yes


Motion Carried

Governmental Affairs Liaison:  At the business association meeting, there were not enough members present for a quorum.  They stated that they will be nominating officers at the next meeting.

Streets, Lights & Alleys Liaison:  The Johnson Street water main project will begin soon.  The Public Works Director and Village Engineer will be meeting with the contractor to discuss the placement of isolation valves so that the project won’t affect the entire road at one time.  We hope to have a firm start date soon.  

Park & Recreation Liaison:  Games for the Little League season have started.  Trustee Pawlak asked if the basketball court could be painted.

Maintenance Department:  Public Works Director Curt Spayer provided an update of ongoing projects in the Village.

Well 1 – Back online 

Mini backhoe hammer- Spayer provided an approx. estimate of the cost of a new hammer tool that could be used for the purpose of digging through asphalt and concrete when necessary like during the recent water break. 

Engineer’s Report:  Engineer Heitz provided an update on the Mill St. Design Project.  He will proceed to get ready to meet with the businesses to get their input on the project.  The Village will bid the project out in spring 2016.  

Engineer Heitz is finishing the paperwork so that flood assessments can be sent to property owners this week.
A list can be put together for a bid on doing striping of lots and parking in the Village. 

The water issue and invoices submitted by Andy and Troy Skoog were then discussed.  Trustee Pawlak stated that the Ordinance states that there is no fault to the Village if a water pipe breaks.  He also stated that he doesn’t want to set a precedent.  After some discussion, it was decided that a meeting would take place with the Mayor to try to compromise and resolve the matter. 






MINUTES

Engineer Heitz also provided an overview of the upcoming Ameren gas line project. 

Stop signs are needed on Grove and Oak Street. Officer Strand stated that he would reach out to PQ to discuss the matter with them. It was then motioned by Trustee Schrader, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to recommend the placement of stop signs on Oak and Grove Streets.  


5 Yes


Motion Carried

The Police Department will also take care of the locations for the placement of speed bumps. There is also a need for ‘Children Playing’ Signs near the Johnson St. Alley and on Grove St. 
2015 Zoning Maps – will be on the Agenda for approval at the May Board meeting.

Streetscape – Copenhaver still has an outstanding punch list.  The contract was for $458,000 and they have been paid $430,000.  There will be $28,000 held back for completion of the items on the punch list. 

Johnson St. – Jason Tomsha will coordinate the project.  Parking issues will be worked out as the project progresses. Mayor Alvarado stated that St. Mary’s Church offered the use of their lot for additional resident parking if it’s needed.
President’s Report:  Mayor Alvarado signed a Proclamation for A.B.A.T.E. supporting motorcycle awareness month which is May 2015. 

Public Comment:  NONE

General Discussion of Village Affairs:  

Trustee Pawlak stated that a letter needs to be sent to Lucky Trucking to inform them of the correct truck route.  They have been using Mill St. 

With no additional business, it was motioned by Trustee Bernardoni, seconded by Trustee Pawlak to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm.


All in favor


Motion Carried

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie A. Gbur

Village Clerk                   

